At our monthly meeting Friday, December 12 the following votes on expenditures were taken:

Update on Upcoming Event:

• **Visual Poetry in Photography** – CL reported that she and Sonja Ahuja (former WCA Commissioner) who will be curating the show crafted a Call to Photographers which she read for their input.

SA recommends Dennis Bradbury for the Jurist. CL handed out a bio on her and a write-up on Haviland House Gallery in South Norwalk where Ms. Bradbury is the Director. SA suggested that a \$200 stipend would be appropriate for her time. CL agreed. Motion to accept: DMR; GB seconded; Unanimously approved.

DMR recommended ... that a First Prize ribbon award would suffice rather than offering a Show to the winners as in the past.